Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
 20th February 2014
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman)	Wynne Pugh		Caroline Morgan
Gareth Davies 		Kerry Baverstock (Vice Chair)	Dave Howells
Cllr Evan Morgan 		Sheila Davies
	
2. Apologies: 
Jeremy Watts, 
 
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 16th January 2014 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Dave Howells and seconded by Cllr Wynne Pugh.

4. Highways update: 
i. Cllr Caroline Morgan asked whether the clerk had heard more with regards to point 4ii of the November meeting ‘the lane by Trianglas Church’.  The clerk said she would contact  MrTownsend.
ii. Cllr Dave Howells noted that he attended a meeting with Edwina Hart and other Community Councillors from Sennybridge with regards to the speed of traffic through the villages.  She listened to all concerns and said she would do something about them.  
There were no others highways matters.

5. Planning Decisions:  
Planning - ‘Refurbishment of outbuilding to form residential annex to main dwelling, rebuilding garden walls with natural stone’ – Neuadd, Trecastle
There were no objections.

6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Clerks Wages: The clerk shared with the councillors her bill which includes sundries of £894.85 and the community council to pay HMRC £324.15.  All members present agreed the wages.

7. Correspondence:
a)  Powys – holding a formal consultation on restructuring its services for additional learning needs in primary school- begins 3rd February and ends 17th March.
b) One Voice Wales-  annual membership fee of £66 
c) Walk for life – Sunday 27th April for kidney Wales Foundation
d) Teenage Cancer Trust flyer
e) NSPCC 
f) Victim Support

8. Any other business:
i. Cllr Dave Howells said he had had a busy week with meetings of forthcoming events for the locality and would keep us updated of Treasure hunts, etc.
ii. Cllr Dave Howells asked whether he could buy some fruit trees for the community, all present agreed.
iii. Cllr Gareth Davies noted that new railings were needed in the playground.  Cllr Kerry Baverstock said that the railings from the hall up to the playing field were flaky, Cllr Dave Howells said he would look into getting some paint and markers for the playground area.
iv. Cllr Evan Morgan noted that he had heard no more with regards to hall transfer.

9.  Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 20th February 2014.  The meeting closed at 8.25pm.
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